From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 14 January 2015 19:43
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 12/01468/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 7:42 PM on 14 Jan 2015 from Mrs Alison Smith.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Heyford Park Camp Road Upper Heyford Bicester Oxfordshire OX25 5HD 

	Proposal:
	Continued use of a section of the former flying field for the provision of driving experiences 

	Case Officer:
	Andrew Lewis 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Alison Smith

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Troy Farm Cottages Ardley Road, Somerton, Oxfordshire OX25 6NG


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	In relation to this planning application for the use of an area of the Former Flying Fields to be used for experience days I would like to make the following comments. I recognise the need for the site to be used for various enterprises, and in the past we were assured it would be used for light industry. I know that UdriveCars have gone to great lengths in the past to keep the noise to a minimum and reduce car screeching, not all users of the site have been as considerate. Therefore, I request that the Council take into account the following notes for this application and all future motor related planning applications. While in principle the chosen site seems to be an improvement on their previous position I do have a few points I would like the planning committee to take into consideration. In order to protect the amenity of residents in the vicinity of local villages and rural houses and the character and ambience of this part of the Cherwell Valley countryside. 1. Firstly regarding the timings; 0800 -19:00 Monday to Saturday and 0900 – 18:00 Sun I think this is too much. It would be preferable for the timings to be less ie. 0900- 1700 Monday to Saturday and no sessions on Sundays 2. There should be a limit to the number of vehicles run at one time, no more than 4, in order to keep the noise at a minimum 3. All the vehicles used onsite should be to a specification suitable for use on the public highway. To protect the amenity of residents in the vicinity and the character and ambiance this part of the Cherwell Valley countryside. 4. There should be no competition racing or spectator sports on the land. 5. None of the activities should take place at any time on Christmas day, Boxing day, New Year’s day, Remembrance Sunday, Good Friday, Easter Sunday or any other bank holidays or indeed any Sunday. 6. The Activities should take place no more than 50 days per year and to be agreed in advance by the local planning authority. Local residents who express an interest should also be informed. 7. There should be continuous monitoring of noise in 5 minute samples at a permanent position 20 meters from the midway point of the main straight for the entire time the circuit is in use and should not exceed 75 db LAeq5min or 83 dbLAMAX (fast) at any time. The results of such monitoring should be supplied to the council within 7 days of each event. Any breach of noise or other stipulations should be acted on by the council and if continually breached, permission should be withdrawn. Many Thanks Alison Smith 


